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May 15, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is an amendment to Ordinance 15652, the Adopted 2007 Budget for King County.  The attached ordinance includes a supplemental budget request for additional $5,013,684 in appropriation authority and authorization for 49.59 FTES so that the Department of Public Health can continue clinic services at North and Northshore clinics. 
The Public Health centers are an important part of a local public health and community safety net system that protects and improves the community's health.  These facilities received 427,680 personal health services visits from 135,912 clients in 2006.  Many of these clients are uninsured or do not have adequate insurance coverage which underscores the vital role that the Department of Public Health plays in collaboration with community providers in assuring access to care.

Assuring access to health services is a fundamental responsibility of government and a key function of the Department of Public Health.  I am pleased to confirm that King County is committed to keeping all public health centers open through 2008 and has developed financial plans to assure this outcome.  This has been made possible due to the continued sound financial management and work of Public Health employees, the King County Office of Management and Budget, and the King County Council.

The $5,013,584 will allow the clinics to remain open for the final six months of 2007.  By remaining open, the clinics will generate $3,397,094 in additional revenue from charges for services, grants and intergovernmental payments.  The remainder of the additional operating costs will be made up by a transfer of $1,616,590 from the Current Expense Fund.

In adopting the Current Expense financial plan the County Council and the Executive agreed to reserve $5 million in CX fund balance to support the North and Northshore clinics through 2008.  This request uses the first $1,616,590 of those reserves.  
By adopting this supplemental request, the council will help ensure that all ten Public Health centers in Seattle and King County will remain open through 2007.  While the clinics will remain open, we need to continue to consider changes in operations or services in an attempt to meet on-going public health funding challenges.  While the long-term public health funding shortfall has not yet been solved, the collaborative work my office is engaged in with the County Council and other key community leaders on the Public Health Operational Master Plan is laying the foundation for more informed long term strategic and financial planning and development.  

I certify that the funds are available.
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.  Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434, if you have any questions regarding the ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH)
Greg Kipp, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH

Dorothy Teeter, Chief of Health Operations, DPH
Joan Haynes, Division Director, Community Health Services, DPH

Lorenzo Hines, Chief Financial Officer, DPH

